



MUNICIPAL INFO

933, 2nd Concession Elgin (Quebec) J0S 2E0 Telephone: (450) 264-2320 dg@munelgin.ca

TOWN HALL HOURS

February 2024 #1

Mon. To Thurs. 8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m.

CLOSURE OF MUNICIPAL OFFICE

The Municipal Office will be closed from February 13 to the 22 inclusively. will be back at the office according to regular schedule, Monday February 26 at 8:00 a.m.

UPCOMING REGULAR COUNCIL MEETINGS FOR 2024:

March 4, April 8, May 6, June 3, July 8, August 5, September 9, October 7, November 4, December 2.

2024 TAX BILLS

The 2024 tax bills were sent out in January. 1st payment will be due on February 12, 2024 Here are the payment methods available to pay your taxes:

- You can pay from your bank account (CIBC, BMO or Desjardins) with the bill payment option with your (10 digit) registration number which is on your tax bill, please choose ELGIN, MUNICIPALITÉ, TAXE as the supplier/payee.
- You can send a check to the Town Hall: 933, 2nd Concession Elgin, QC J0S 2E0
- You can come to the office to pay cash or by check, if necessary, there is a slot in the middle of the door to deposit your payment.
- We also offer the option of making an INTERAC transfer to email: dq@munelqin.ca

Security question: Taxes for which municipality? Answer: Elgin



GARBAGE /RECYCLING COLLECTION AND SNOW REMOVAL



On collection days, your recycling and/or garbage bins should never be placed on the street. They must be left on your property and must be removed from the side of the road the same day, to prevent the snow plow from damaging your bins.

REGARDING SNOW

For road safety, it is FORBIDDEN to push and leave the snow that comes from your driveway / laneway on the road.

STREET ADDRESS

933

It is very important that civic address signs are visible at all times to allow emergency services, such as ambulances, firefighters and police, to easily locate your address if necessary. Please clear snow regularly around your panels. If you notice that your plaque / civic number is damaged or missing, please contact the Town Hall so that we can rectify the situation.

PARKING ON SIDE OF A PUBLIC ROADS

It is FORBIDDEN to PARK your vehicle on a public road on the entire territory of the Municipality.



REMINDER

Volunteer firefighters in our area now have a flashing green light in their personal vehicle. So, if you see a flashing green light, please yield to them. They are on their way to an emergency call.



In the event of an emergency, whether for firefighters, police, or ambulances, you must always dial 9-1-1.



CARDIAC DEFIBRILLATOR (AED)

Elgin Town Hall has a defibrillator.



ELGIN HAS A NEW WEB SITE http://municipalites-du-quebec.com/elgin

Please go have a look and if you have comments, suggestions or questions, please feel free to contact me. If you have pictures of Elgin that you would like to share on our website, please forward them to my e-mail: dg@munelgin.ca and I will be glad to add them.